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Term 1,   Issue 8 

14 March 2017  

Attendance at Gladstone West State School 

Rewarding Attendance at West 

The leadership team have decided that we are going to start rewarding Classes with the best 
attendance each week in year levels Prep-Year 2 and Year 3 ï Year 6. The winners will be 
announced on each parade. The winning class will receive a pack of Zooper Doopers- Ice 
blocks for 1st Break on the  following Monday. (If there are any parents not wanting their child 
to receive the Zooper Doopers please email or ring the office to let us know) 

The winning class each term will receive a pizza party!!!!! 

 

Congratulations to Prep A and 4C who were our two classes with the 
best attendance for the week.  Yesterday they enjoyed their Zooper 
Doopers.  

 

 

We know that children thrive when they have a sense of belonging.  The Kids 
Matter whole school approach assists schools to be the best possible places to 
nurture and support the wellbeing and academic achievements of all students.   

Kids Matter Primary gives us access to the latest thinking and research on 
mental health and wellbeing including: 

¶         Strategies to help build a positive school community 

¶         Social and emotional learning resources for use in and beyond the 
classroom 

¶         Practical ideas for working with families 

¶         Specific guidance to help children with mental health difficulties. 

KidsMatter Primary is a great example of a partnership between education and 
health. The partners are the Principals Australia Institute, Beyond Blue, and the 
Australian Psychological Society. 

We are proud to announce that Gladstone West is a KidsMatter School and we 
will be continuing on with our journey in 2017.   

Successful schools start with healthy minds 

Please find  a link below to a survey for parents to fill in:  
http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary/parentsurvey 

(please let me know if you want any printed out or any in other languagesύ 

Mʮlˉ˚ɰʍ Pˏnɮʮʶ˗ʦ 

ǫȔSȈS 

Kids MatterðSurvey 

http://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/primary/parentsurvey


Petition 

Last week I was contacted by a member of the Gladstone West community regarding parking. I realise 
this is a massive issue with our school, but this local resident has kindly put together a petition asking 

the council to look into creating a carpark on a spare allotment near the end of Boles Street. This is a 
great initiative benefiting both the Gladstone West School, Parents, Teachers, students and Residents 
of West. This petition will be left at the front counter of the Admin office for anyone to sign. 

Family Fun Night 

The date has been set for Friday 16th June, for our Annual Family Fun Night. 

 

 

 

 

Paper Copy of Newsletter. 

Our 1st fortnightly newsletter went home with the eldest child of the family last Friday.  If you did not 
receive this please check with your child/ren. 

 

Year 2 and 3 collection area 

Parents of Year 2 and 3 are to wait in the Year 1 and 2 eating area. Please wait until the 3pm bell to 
move to the Year 2 classrooms as students are still learning and need the learning spaces available. 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. 

Afternoon Parades 

If parents are bringing siblings to parade please make sure they are sitting and being supervised as we 
cannot except duty of care.  Thanks for your cooperation.  

Free Dress Day 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 

 

School PerformanceðToo Cool for Bullies 

All students from Prep to Year 6 are invited to attend this performance which will be held at the school 
on Friday, 24th March at various times throughout the day.  The cost per student is $5.50 and is 
payable no later than Monday, 20th March.   All students received a permission a few 

weeks ago now, if you require further information please come in and see the Admin Staff.  

 
 

School Notices 

Harmony Day is Tuesday 21st March.  On this day students at 
GWSS will be having a Free Dress Day and will be allowed to 
wear cultural dress or orange (the colour for Harmony Day).  
We will be collecting a gold coin donation to raise money for 
Roseberry Community Services Ltd.  Harmony Day is a day to 
celebrate our cultural diversity.  Itôs about inclusiveness, 
respect and a sense of belonging for everyone.  The message of 
Harmony Day is everyone belongs. 



Boles Street 

Gladstone 

Queensland, 4680 
 

GLADSTONE WEST STATE 

SCHOOL 

Phone: 49797333 

Fax: 49726396 

Dental Clinic: 49729364 

Email: 

principal@gladstonewestss.eq.edu.au 

 

STUDENT ABSENCE 
LINE  

 4979 7366 

West is Best 

Weõre on the web 

www.gladstonewestss.eq.edu.au 

 

ǿǿǿΦŦŀŎŜōƻƻƪΦŎƻƳκDƭŀŘǎǘƻƴŜ²Ŝǎǘ{ǘŀǘŜ{ŎƘƻƻƭ 

     2017 TERM CALENDAR 
TERM 1 Dates   

13thð17th March - Year 6 Camp 

17th March - PJ Marsh CupðRugby League 

17th March - National Day of Action  

20th March - Parent Teacher Interviews Commence 

21st March - AGMðP&C 

21st March - Harmony DayðFree Dress Day  

24th March - School PerformanceðToo Cool for Bullies 

24th March - Benaraby 6-a-side soccer 

28th March - GWSS Cross Country 

30th March - Celebration DayðBronze Certificate Recipients 

31st March - Easter Bonnet ParadeðPrepðYear 2 

31st March - Last Day of Term 1 

18th April  - First Day of Term 2  

NO Foreign Currency accepted and NO EFTPOS available  

Tuckshop operates ONLY on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 

2017 TUCKSHOP ROSTER 
Wednesday  

15th March 

Kaylene Johansen 

Brenda Lyons 

9.00amð10.30am 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Thursday 

16th March 

Shannon Natoli 

Maree Offord 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Friday  

17th March 

Adriana Du Toit 

Lynda Fieldus 

Sandra Khalu 

Linessa Welch 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð12.00pm 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Wednesday 

22nd March 

Tammy Honour 

Kaylene Johansen 

Brenda Lyons 

9.00amð10.30am 

9.00amð11.00am 

9.00amð 2.00pm 

Parents please make sure when sending in 
tuckshop for both breaks that both breaks are put 

on separate brown paper bags.  



Uniform Shop                      

Shirts/Polos  $30.00 

Hats   $20.00 

Hats    $15.00 

(toggleðremaining stock) 

Combos   $30.00 

Dresses   $50.00 

Jackets   $50.00 

Track Pants  $22.00 

Unisex Shorts  $25.00 

Sale Items 

Microfibre Unisex Shortsð
$10.00 

  PBL Focus:  

This weeks PBL (Positive Behaviour Learning)  

is being ð   ñResponsibleò by: 

ñUsing the toilets appropriatelyò 

 

I am SAFE 

I am RESPECTFUL 

I am RESPONSIBLE 

Opening times for 
Uniforms in 2017 

 

Monday, Tuesday, 
Wednesday  

8.30amñ9.00am 

 

 

 

Parent Teacher interview notes were sent home last week to all students. 
Please return these forms to your class teacher ASAP, so that an interview 
time can be arranged. These notes can also be found on our Skoolbag App 

  Parent Teacher Interviews  



Late ArrivalðStudents arriving 
at school after 9.00am must sign 
in at the office, before continuing 
to their classroom.  It is preferred 
that parents/caregivers sign 
students in and include the reason 
for the late arrival.  

 

Early DepartureðFrom time to 
time, parents/caregivers may need 
to collect their students from 
school prior to the formal end of 
the school day.  Students must be 
collected from the Admin office 
area.  Students must be signed out 
by a parent/caregiver, or by a 
responsible adult nominated by the 
parent/caregiver.  Students cannot 
sign themselves out of the school. 

Arrival/Departure Breakfast Club      Year 3 Swimming 

Breakfast Club 
continues again in 
2017 at the SEP on 
Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday.  Parents 
please note that the 
start time for Breakfast 
Club is now 8.00am.  
Parents please inform 
the SEP if  your child 

has any  

food allergies. 

Year 3 Swimming commenced 
Monday 27th February.   

 

Year 3 Swimming Dates 

 

Thursday 16th March 

Monday 20th March 

Thursday 23rd March 

School Safety          Medication        Volunteers  

Attention Parents 

Parents are not to be driving into the 
school via the Quoin street entrance 
to drop off or pick up students.   

This is reserved only for Students 
with Disabilities who have 
arrangements already put in place or 
sometimes students with a major 
injury requiring drop off which has 
been approved by the principal.   

No other vehicles are to drive into the 
school as student safety is 
compromised. 

Thank you. 

Parents/caregivers are reminded that 
all medication given to students at 
school must be prescribed by a 
doctor, a medication form must be 
completed and medication stored at 
reception where it will be 
administered to students.  Parents 
are asked to ensure a CURRENT 
green medical authorisation form is 
completed. 

 

EPIPENS 

Please make sure you have replaced 
any Epipens that may be out of date.  
These are stored at the office (unless 
alternative arrangements have been 
made).  A new green form must also 
be completed for 2017, at the office.  
Please update any action plans and 
contact details at the office if needed. 

Any parents wanting to 
volunteer in their child/
renôs classroom or 
Tuckshop must come 
down to the office and 
fill in a new Volunteers 
form for the 2017 Year. 
All Volunteers must sign 
in at the office and 
collect a lanyard to be 
worn while in the school 
grounds.  

National Day of Actionð 17th March  



P & C News 
 

 

 

 

There are many ways for 
Gladstone West parents and carers 
to get involved in school life. Our 
P&C Associationôs Annual 
General Meeting will be held on 
Tuesday 21

st
 March at 6:30 pm 

in the Staff Room. We 
encourage everyone to come 
along. All positions will be 
declared vacant at this meeting.   

Some current P&C members will 
not be re-nominating for positions 
and various roles need to be filled.  
Each of these roles could be 
shared and/or would greatly 
benefit from having an assistant. 
These are areas where we 
currently need help but it is not 
meant to be an exhaustive or 
exclusive list. If you have 
something to offer or an idea that 
isnôt listed, please come and 
discuss the possibilities with us. 

P&C positions where 
nominations are required 
include:  
Î Secretary (e.g. Role could 

be split between Minutes 
Secretary and 
Correspondence Secretary) 

Î Treasurer 
Î Fundraising Officer 
Î Members of Fundraising 

Sub-Committee 
Î Grants Officer 
Î Members of Grants Sub-

Committee 
Î P&C Newsletter Editor  
 

If you require more information, 
please contact P&C President Ian 
Watson on 0458 236 650. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Fun Night is our major 
fundraising event of the year. The 
Fundraising Sub-Committee is 
seeking donations of prizes for 
the Major Raffle. Can you 
donategoods or services? Do you 
have an idea for a stall?  

If you can help and/or have an idea, 
please contact the Fundraising  

Sub-Committee  

 

gwssfundraising@gmail.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The P&Côs Fundraising Sub-committee is seeking donations of 
prizes for our Major Raffle on Family Fun Night. If you can 
donate a prize, please contact us via email at 
gwssfundraising@gmail.com 

The P&C Association needs 
volunteers to run the 
Motherôs Day Stall which 
will be held, from 8 am each 
morning, on 8-12th May.  We 
require 3 people each morning 
to: 1) run the till, 2) keep 
ñthings in orderò and 3) deal 
with the morningôs takings 
(there will be instructions). 
Any amount of volunteered 
time would be helpful. If you 
can help, please contact the 
Fundraising Sub-committee 
via email at 
gwssfundraising@gmail.com  

mailto:gwssfundraising@gmail.com
mailto:gwssfundraising@gmail.com
mailto:gwssfundraising@gmail.com


SportðRugby League 

SportðSoccer  

PJ Marsh CompetitionðFriday 17th March 

West Soccer boys played their final game last week against Star of the Sea.  Nate Barker 
scored for West taking full advantage of a penalty.  Jack Goddard showed confidence in 
attack and Tate Alexander passed well to his team mates.  Although we did not have a 
win in this competition, we have much to celebrate.  The boys showed outstanding 
sportsmanship in each game and never gave up.  They committed to training and 
continued to improve their skills over the past 5 weeks.  Awesome effort boysðWest is 
Best.  

Last Monday a note went home to students who showed interest to play in the Benaraby 
6-a-side soccer competition which is being held on Friday 24th March as part of a mixed 
and boyôs competition.  It will be held at Benaraby State School from 9am to 2.30pm.  
Families are responsible for transporting their child to and from this event.  If your child 
received a permission note could you please have them return the form and attached 
medical form by Thursday 16th March to Mrs Pickup in Block A. 

Sportð6-a-side Soccer  

Weekly lessons of 30 minutes duration in the basic beliefs of the Christian faith are offered at 
Gladstone West State School for students in Years 2 to 6 inclusive wishing to participate.  

If your child participated in Religious Instruction (RI) last year, they will automatically be 
included in the program again this year.  Further, if you nominated a Christian denomination on 
your childôs enrolment form, they will also attend Christian RI.  All other students who are not 
opted into Christian RI will complete other instruction under supervision in a separate learning 
space. Other instruction will relate to a part of a subject area already covered in class and may 
include, but is not restricted to: personal research and assignments, independent reading and 
revision of class work, such as literacy and numeracy activities and/or online programs 
currently accessed by the students (for example Mathletics, Literacy Planet).  

Curriculum details are available through Mr Terry Rudder, Deputy Principal and Information 

will also be made available on the schoolôs website.  If you would like more information or 

would like to discuss any aspect of the program in further detail, you may contact the RI 

Coordinator, Denise Conley, through the school office.   

Christian Religious Instruction (CRI) 

Cheerleading 

 
bh CǊƛŘŀȅ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƘŜŜǊƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ  ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŘŀǘŜǎ ŀǎ aǊǎ h ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ t5 ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅ 
ŀƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  CǊƛŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ 

Î CǊƛŘŀȅ мт aŀǊŎƘ 

Î CǊƛŘŀȅ нп aŀǊŎƘ 



Child Safety App and Computer Program 
Orbit is a child safety and sexual abuse prevention program consisting of a computer game, classroom 
activities, and website containing information for parents/caregivers and associated resources. The 
program is designed for children aged between 8 and 10. It is a free program created by the University 
of the Sunshine Coast with financial and in-kind support from the Telstra Foundation, Queensland 
Police Service, Daniel Morcombe Foundation, Sunshine Cooloola Services Against Sexual Violence 
Inc. and Curious Bear game development company.   
Whilst Orbit is designed to be used at school, there are also sections of the Orbit website dedicated to 
helping parents/caregivers learn more about child safetyand sexual abuse prevention. This website 
also provides ideas on how to talk to your child about the key concepts raised in Orbit. 
Year 3 and 4 have discussed key concepts within the app in regards to who is a trusted adult, not 
being tricked into doing something you think is unsafe or breaking rules and trusting your instincts. 
 

The program can be accessed as an app ñOrbit Rescueò  
 

 

or as the computer program ñOrbitò  www.orbit.org.au  

 

Child Safety 

ICAS Competitions 
Information for the upcoming UNSW ICAS competitions has gone home  with all students from Year 3ð6 in the next 
week. Each year the University of NSW conducts assessment tasks (competitions) for children across the South Pacific in 
a variety of subjects.  The objective of these competitions is to help parents gauge the progress of their child against 
children in Australia, New Zealand and the Pacific Islands.  These competitions are not compulsory but are open to 
families willing to pay the cost to have their child participate in the task.  

There are a variety of competitions to enter, each of which cost $8.00, apart from spelling ($11.00) and writing ($17.00) 
as they are marked individually. Parents can enter their children in as many of these as they choose. To make the most of 

this opportunity parents must pay in advance for these competitions.  The due date for payments is Friday 24 
March.  Unfortunately late entries cannot be accepted, as these payments need to be forwarded interstate.  

Last year many of our children received ñacademic excellence awardsò and we encourage parents to talk to their 

children to consider taking on this challenge. Children do not need to sit for each competition, but should consider 

tackling the subjects they demonstrate confidence in. eg: if theyôre good spellers, try the spelling competition! 

Parents please note that our Year 2 students are only eligible to sit the Spelling Competition. 

Subject Year Level Cost Sitting Dates 

Digital Technologies 3-6 $8.00 23 May 2017 

Science 3-6 $8.00 30 May 2017 

Writing 3-6 $17.00 12 - 16 June 2017 

Spelling 2-6 $11.00 14 June 2017 

English 3-6 $8.00 1 August 2017 

Mathematics 3-6 $8.00 15 August 2017 

http://orbit.org.au/csa
http://orbit.org.au/concept
http://www.orbit.org.au


School Banking 

Yallarm News 

/ƻƳǇƭŜǝƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ ǎƭƛǇ ŦƻǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎ ŘŀȅΦ  
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ ǎƭƛǇ ƛǎ ŬƭƭŜŘ ƻǳǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ōŀƴƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎΦ  
!ƭƭ т ŬŜƭŘǎ ōŜƭƻǿ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘΥ 
 
мΦ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ 
нΦ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ .ŀƴƪƛƴƎ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
оΦ /ƘƛƭŘΩǎ ¸ƻǳǘƘǎŀǾŜǊ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ 
пΦ 5ŀǘŜ 
рΦ !Ƴƻǳƴǘ ƛƴ ŎƻƛƴǎΣ ƴƻǘŜǎ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ŎƘŜǉǳŜǎ 
сΦ ¢ƻǘŀƭ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ 
тΦ ¢ƻǘŀƭ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘ όƛƴǇǳǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ά!ŘŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘέ ŬŜƭŘύ 

Dhubbeelseôs playgroup is an Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander focused playgroup. The 
playgroup offers a great support network for 
our families as well as facilitating cultural 
and educational experiences for our children.  

  

Playgroup participation can enhance the 
home learning environments for Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander children. 
Playgroups as a parent support programme 
hold strong potential to reach and engage 
families, which can improve outcomes for 
children, parents and communities. 

  

For our West School families with babies 
and children aged between 0-5 years of age 
who wish to know more information 
please contact Jade Pengelly.  

 

Watch this space for a come and try 
playgroup morning at West School Yallarm 
Room.  

  



Community Notices 

Mt Larcom Horse Sports will 
be held on Saturday 18 
March at the Mt Larcom 

Showgrounds.  

Please prenominate to Jenny 
Grother on  0409 751 158. 

Please tell me the name and 
age of the rider, the ability of 
the rider and the name of the 

horse.  

Events start at 3pm. A range 
of fantastic traditional and 
non-traditional sporting 

events. 


